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Dear Ms Griffiths

RESERVE MATTERS (REF. OUTLINE 06/00967/OUT) - LANDSCAPING SCHEME FOR AN AREA OF STRATEGIC INFORMAL OPEN SPACE SERVING THE SW BICESTER (KINGSMERE) DEVELOPMENT.   

LAND SOUTH WEST OF BICESTER ADJOINING OXFORD ROAD AND MIDDLETON STONEY ROAD BICESTER OXFORDSHIRE.       

Thank you for your consultation which we received on 07 March 2011.

Environment Agency position

We have no objections in principle to the reserved matters scheme however we do wish to see the design of the three bridges amended before we can be satisfied with the details of the planning application.
The bridge design shown on drawing DFD/BIC/PB/L6 Sheet 2 of 2 would reduce the capacity of the channel, which would result in an unacceptable obstruction to flood flows, thereby increasing the risk of flooding.
 
Bridges should be of a free-spanning nature, with set back abutments and their soffit no lower than 600mm above the 1 in 100 year flood level with an allowance for climate change to allow unimpeded flood flows and minimise the possibility of catching debris. The bridge designs should be revised to meet this criteria. We have modelled flood levels for this section of the Pingle Stream which should be obtained to inform the design of the proposed bridges. The flood levels can be obtained form our External Relations department by contacting them on wtenquiries@environment-agency.gov.uk or telephone 01491 828307.


 
We issued flood defence consent FDC0845AB on 20 September 2010 for realignment of the Pingle Stream, installation of foul sewerage pipe under the channel and outfall structure to discharge adjacent balancing pond. In the covering letter enclosed with the consent we stated that additional consents will be required for the proposed bridges of which we had received no detail.
 
In our letter dated 11 February 2011, ref: WA/2010/108910/03-L01, we made it clear that consent had not been issued for any works beyond those specified in the consent.
  
Once a bridge design has been agreed through the planning system, flood defence consent should be made for the bridges, as well as all other elements of work within 8m of the top of bank of the Pingle Stream main river.
If you have any questions please don’t hesitate to contact me.
Yours sincerely

Ms Michelle Kidd

Planning Liaison Officer

Direct dial 01491 828455

Direct fax 01491 834703

Direct e-mail michelle.kidd@environment-agency.gov.uk

cc Countryside Properties Ltd
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